The Gifts Discernment Committee is looking for five delegates for Western District Conference, which will be held in the fall of 2015. The delegates are being sought early so they can attend meetings that are being planned for this fall and next spring in preparation for the conference. If you are interested, please contact any of the following: Russell Entz, Ted Regier, Keith Wiebe, Margaret Brewer or Jana Wedel.
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Camp Mennoscah has two Scrapbooking Retreats this fall on Oct. 31-Nov. 2 and Nov. 14-16. Scrapbookers of all skill levels are invited to come for a weekend of fellowship and craft. The registration form is at www.campmennoscah.org under Retreats or contact us at (620) 297-3290.  
Updated Contact Information…

Jim and Gladys Preheim, new e-mail:
<jgpreheim@gmail.com>.

Pray This Week for…

• Those unable to worship with us regularly: Howard Wedel. 

(In the future we’ll periodically be noting those who are in care facilities, homebound, in mission or service, etc.—sometimes identifying birthdays or anniversaries, other times simply remembering individuals. In addition to prayer, you’re encouraged to make contact with a phone call or card).
• Guidance for Gilberto Flores, Western District Conference Associate Conference Minister, as he meets with a Hispanic group wanting to start a new church in Omaha, NE.
• “The peace of Jerusalem,” along with many other churches in Mennonite Church USA and Mennonite World Conference doing likewise. May we all find inspiration to respond to conflict in ways that do not perpetuate violence.
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September 21, 2014

Sunday School at 9:45 a.m.
Worship at 10:45 a.m.

Gathering Song
“Let us talents and tongues employ”
SS #123
Welcome, Introductions, Announcements
Randy Preheim
Prelude

Karen Andres
Call to Worship


Leader: The Word of God is planted in our hearts.

People: May our hearts be receptive to the Word.

L:
The love of God rains down on us.

P:
May our souls soak in the wonder of God’s love.

L:
The breathe of God blows softly within us.

P:
May our minds be stirred by the power of God’s Spirit.
Hymn
“God’s family”
SR #31
Children’s Time
“Imitating God”

Hymn
“Pass it on”


Scripture

2 Corinthians 5:16-21 and 13:11
Sermon
“Camp Mennoscah–This Most Sacred Place”
John Stoesz
Response Hymn
“Sanctuary”

Offering
Western District Conference

Offertory

Kristyn Wedel
Sharing Celebrations and Concerns: Prayer
Lillian Wedel
Song Benediction
“The Lord bless you and keep you”
SJ #76
Postlude

Vernon and Carol Klingenberg, Greeters

Randy and Kathy Preheim, Worship Leaders
Karen Andes, Piano/Organ
Nick Preheim, Songleader
Ray Reimer and Rosie Epp, Co-Pastors
(316) 799-1200

Last Week at Zion Mennonite Church

Worship attendance: (including no visitors) 
89
Offering: Mennonite College(s) (donor specification):
$882 total

Bethel: $651;   Hesston: $211;   Goshen: $20
This Week at Zion Mennonite Church

Food & Thought, hosted by S&K Saner 
(postponed to Oct. 5)
Food & Thought @ B&A Schowengerdt
12:30 p.m., Today

Mowing at Church: Klingenbergs
Before next Sun.
Greeters: Jeremy and Steph Entz
Next Sun.

Musicians: Carol / Carol / Carol
Next Sun.

Offering: Mennonite Central Committee – Meat Canning
Next Sun.
Calendar of Upcoming Zion Events

Remember altered schedule: no SS, worship at…
9 a.m., Sept. 28
Service Day
(worship, 9; projects, 10:30–4; supper, 5:30) Sept. 28

Wheat State Manor vespers; Conf. Rm. class leads
5 p.m., Sept. 28

Wed. evening programming resumes @ Zion
6–9 p.m., Oct. 1

Worldwide Communion Sunday
10:45 a.m., Oct. 5

Food & Thought, hosted by S&K Saner @ church
Noon, Oct. 5
Deacons meet
7 p.m., Oct. 7

Governing Council meets
7 p.m., Oct. 13

Bethel College Fall Fest
Oct. 16-19

Soup lunch/baby shower-Kristy & Josh rescheduled
Noon, Nov. 2
Harvest Mission Festival
Nov. 9

Spiritual Life Board meets
6 p.m., Nov. 12
Other Events and Announcements

We welcome all who have joined us for worship this day—in particular, our morning speaker, John Stoesz. Since summer John has been Executive Director of Camp Mennoscah; prior to that he was the director of Mennonite Central Committee–Central States.
Pastors Ray and Rosie’s Schedules: One of them is at the church office most weekday mornings by about 9 a.m., Ray on Mon., Thur., and Fri., Rosie on Tue. and Wed. (she’s at IRC on Mon., Thur., and some Fri.). Pastor Rosie is speaking at Lorraine Ave. Menn. Ch.’s Peace Sunday today about her work with refugees at International Rescue Committee; Ray joined her as Amelia, Rachel and Marcel are in a parent-child dedication service. Ray and Renee will be backpacking in Colorado this week (probably trying to stay warm…), but Rosie is about her usual activities in Elbing/Wichita. 
Remember those “2014 Gift and Talent Discernment” inventories that Pastor Ray handed out a couple weeks ago? If you’ve not filled one out and returned it yet, please do so as soon as possible, placing it in the box under the mailboxes. Give him a nice gift to tabulate upon his return from the mountains!
KIPCOR’s 2014-15 film series begins on Sun., Sept. 21 at 3 p.m. in Krehbiel Auditorium of Bethel College’s Fine Arts Center with the 2007 documentary Miss HIV; free with donations accepted to support the work of KIPCOR. The 88-minute film explores strategies regarding the ongoing AIDS epidemic. Talk-back session with Martin Wilson, HIV/AIDS prevention coordinator at Positive Directions (Wichita) will follow screening.
The Harvey Co. Homeless Shelter is in need of volunteers to fill shifts on 9/24, 9/26, 9/27, 9/28, 9/29, 9/30—both 5pm-11pm volunteers AND both 11pm-8am volunteers on these dates are needed. For 9/25, both 11pm-8am volunteers are needed. We also need evening meals for 9/27 & 9/29. If you are able to fill a shift, please email <denise@hchs-ks.com> or call (316) 283-7711
The Bethel College Corporation Mtg. will be held Fri., Sept. 26 at 7:30 p.m. in the Schultz Student Center, with a report on the state of the college, business and elections. Details on bulletin board. 
Do you have a career you just love to talk about? Remington Middle School students will be visiting with locals about different vocations they can pursue in their future at a career fair on Apr. 22, 2015. If interested, please see Bonnie Brewer by Dec. 7.
Put your faith into action during Service Day on Sun., Sept. 28, which we will share this year with Faith Menn. Ch. and Shalom Menn. Ch.  A large range of projects are planned for every skill and activity level, so all are encouraged to participate. Childcare will be provided. Also, $500 is needed from Zion for the cost of supplies for projects; please give to Jeremy. The schedule for Service Day on Sept. 28 will be a bit different this year: 
9–10 a.m.: worship services at Faith, Shalom, and Zion. Come in your work clothes to any participating church. 

10:30 a.m.–4 p.m.: service projects in our communities.
5:30 p.m.: supper (provided) at Faith Menn. Ch. in Newton.
There will be a service opportunity right here at Zion next Sunday: put school kit supplies in bags for MCC! Plan to stay for 30 minutes to help. This will be a “sit-down task” for those who may not be able to join other service projects.
“Bethel College Wind Ensemble Plays the Classics II” on Sun., Sept. 28 at 3 p.m., Krehbiel Auditorium in the Fine Arts Center; free, with offering to support Bethel College’s music program.

Our fall midweek programming will resume on Wed., Oct. 1. As usual, we’ll begin with a meal at 6 p.m., then Bible study for adults, youth group, and activities for children at 7, followed by adult choir at 8. Please consider volunteering to prepare a meal or dessert; a sign-up sheet is already posted on the bulletin board. Pastors Ray and Rosie will lead the Bible study considering “Where the Bible Came From,” considering issues related to textual analysis, canonization, approaches to translation, etc. 
An MCC exhibit on migration will be at Zion on Sun., Oct. 5 (which is World Communion Sunday). This 12-panel exhibit tells the stories of several migrants as they traveled from one place to another. The content and images are meant to bring out the human stories of migration, raise awareness about why people leave their homes, and encourage further learning and advocacy.
Women’s Ministries of Palmyra Baptist Ch. (rural Benton) invite the women of Zion to their Annual Guest Tea on Wed., Oct. 8 at 1:30 p.m.  Ross Janssen, meteorologist for KWCH-TV (Ch. 12) will be the guest speaker.

The Deacons have chosen to assign the upcoming open offering on Sun., Oct 12 to Mennonite Central Committee, splitting it between two projects which address refugees in Syria, and immigrant children at the southern US border. An MWR article describing the latter project is posted on the bulletin board. 
It’s not New Years yet, but we’re going to eat like it was! Sign up now on the bulletin board to help make (mix, fry, sugar/pack) New Year’s Cookies at Bethel College’s Fall Fest, from 6:15 a.m. to 1 p.m. on Sat., Oct. 18.
Zion women that would like to have a prayer sister for the new year are invited to sign up on the bulletin board by Oct. 26.
Bethel College will host Walter Sawatsky for the 2014 Menno Simons lectures on Oct. 26-28. Sawatsky is professor emeritus of church history and mission at Anabaptist Mennonite Biblical Seminary. He will be speaking on “Going Global with God in the Third Millennium: Why Telling the Story from a Global Perspective Matters.” Please see flyer on bulletin board for details.
Come celebrate the upcoming arrival of Baby Andres at a lunch/shower on Sun., Nov. 2, at noon. A soup luncheon will be provided in the basement of Zion Menn. Ch. Josh, Kristy, and Baby are registered at Target and Wal-Mart. If you wish to help with food, please see Bonnie Brewer or June Entz.
A BIG thank you to the 1,700 Western District Conference members who completed the 20-question Discernment Task Force Survey. You also provided the Task Force with 500 pages of comments! The Task Force met on Sept. 2 to compile the first 1,000 surveys and they are now working on the 700 that arrived in the last week. The full report of the Survey will be released at the WDC Reference Council meeting at Eden Menn. Ch. (rural Moundridge) on Sat., Nov. 15 from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. Register at http://mennowdc.org/wdc-reference-council/ so we can plan for food and so you can receive materials in advance.

